
STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION M 

75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

June 13,2007 

Jon B. Roberts 
City Manager 
City of Victorville 
14343 Civic Drive RECD. 
P.O. Box 5001 

Subject: Application Completeness Determination for Victorville II Prevention of 
Significant Deterioration Perinit Application 

Dear Mr. Roberts: 
. . 

We are writing in response to your'^^^ permit application for ah Environmental 
Protection Agency Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) Approval to Construct a 
563 megawatt power plant in the City of ~ i c t o ~ l l e .  We received your initial application on 
May 8,2007 and your update on June 22,2007, which together would cover the pollutants 
NOx, CO, and PM2,s. 

We have reviewed your application and determined that it is administratively 
complete. However, this notification of completeness does not imply that the EPA agrees 
with any analyses, conclusions, or positions contained in the application. In addition, we may 
need supplemental information on one or more parts of the application before we can issue a 
proposed permit. If you submit new information indicating a significant change in the project 
design, ambient impact or emissions, or if you request a suspension in the processing of the 
application, this determination of completeness may be revised. 

We are drafting a proposed determination, which will include an Ambient Air Quality 
Impact Reposand proposed permit. When we issue our proposed decision, we will publish a 
public notice that sets a public comment period that will last at least 30 days. 

Please be advised that at anytime anyone may have full access to the application 
materials and other information you provide to us in connection with this permit action. 
Therefore, we are informing you of your rights to claim business confidentiality under 40 
CFR 2, Subpart B for any part of or all of the information you provide us. If YOU do not make 
a claim of confidentialitv for anv of this material within 15 days of the date you receive this 
letter vou will have waived vour right to do so. Please note that the facility name and 



address may not be claimed as confidential. If you wish to claim confidentiality, you must 
substantiate your claim. Your substantiation must address the points enumerated in the 
attachment to this letter, in accordance with 40 CFR 2.204(e). 

If you have any questions concerning a claim of confidentiality or the review of your 
application, please contact Ed Pike at (415) 972-3970 or pike.ed@eva.nov; - or call me at 
(4 15) 972-3974 or rios.gerardo@epa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Chief, Permits Office 
Air Division 

Attachment 

cc: Allan DeSaIvio, MDAQMD (via email) 
John Kessler, CEC (via email) 
Sara Head, ENSR (via email) 9 
Tom Barnett, Inland Energy (via email) 
Jon B. Roberts, City Manager, City of V i c t o ~ l l e  (via email) 

http:rios.gerardo@epa.gov





